
 

Week 9 Term One Monday 23 March 2020 
 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR CALENDAR 

DATE EVENT  WHO ADDITIONAL INFORMATION 

Tuesday 24 March Kids in the Kitchen Students 
CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER 
NOTICE 

All Week Breakfast Club  Parents/ Students 
Will only be provided if 
students request it. 

 

This week’s news from the Principal 
 

Dear Students, Families and Friends, 
 

Week 9 has started with a very sombre mood. I am very mindful of the impact that Covid-19 is having on everyone in society 
and hope that everyone is abiding by the safety guidelines created by the Health Department and other government agencies.  
I have attached some fact sheets from the Department of Health for you to look at. 
 

Attendance at school 
As stated by the Premier, schools remain open for now. Attendance at school is important for learning and while we are open 

we will be providing class-based learning activities like normal. However, the government is encouraging parents to keep 

their children home unless work commitments make it impossible for you to stay home and supervise them.  

It is also essential that you keep your children home if they have any cold or flu like symptoms. This will help stop the spread 

of germs. 

If you decide to keep your children home to maintain social distancing and protect family members, the absence will be 

recorded in a different way to normal. This is because we can provide learning options for your children to complete at home 

so they are technically still attending school. You must let us know that they are home due to the pandemic, so we can record 

it correctly. This also means that when everything returns to normal in the future, your child’s attendance record will not be 

affected.  
 

Learning at home 
Mrs Davis and myself are organising a range of learning options and activities for your child to complete while away from 

school. If you have devices and reliable wi-fi at home there will be a range of online options for students to engage with. Your 

child will bring home a sheet that has all of the online subscriptions that the school has signed up for. You will also be able to 

contact us between 9am and 3pm if you have questions about any of the programs or content.  

If your family doesn’t have access to a computer or reliable internet then we will provide some booklets for your children to 

complete so they still have learning options for home. We will also possibly organise times for students to come back to 

school so we can check on their learning and adjust the work being provided. 

In the future we may look at other flexible, technology-based ways to maintain contact with students and check their progress 

with the work set for them. 
 

 

 



 

Schools remaining open 
On Monday the premier of NSW and the Minister for Education stated that schools would be remaining open. They both 
encouraged parents to keep their children home. 
 

NSW Premier Gladys Berejiklian says schools in the state will remain open, but has 
encouraged parents to keep their children at home to contain the spread of coronavirus. 
Ms Berejiklian said the decision to keep schools open would ensure parents with limited 
childcare options could continue working. 

 
As I stated above, we will be providing access to learning at home through either online learning or work books. It is up to 
you to make the best decision for your family about whether your child attends school during the pandemic. Please let us 
know if your children will be staying home so we can record it the right way in our system.  
 
When school and everything else returns to normal, absences due to the virus will not affect your child’s general attendance 
record.  
 

Please stay safe, sanitised and positive about the future. 

Robynne Scott 

Principal 

 

Class News  
 

This week’s value 
I will never give up. 
 

Social distancing during play time  
 

Lovely patterned artwork 
 
 
 
                 Special Harmony Day artwork  
 
 
 

P&C News 

 

Bunnings BBQ 
Sadly, our Bunnings BBQ set down for last Saturday was cancelled, but Bunnings have donated a gift card to the P&C which 
will be very useful for purchases around the school.  
 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 
 

 



 

 
 

 



 


